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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION



[bookmark: _GoBack]DATE:		January 14, 2015

TO:	Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors

FROM:	Emily Van Deraa, Associate Project Manager, DAS-Economic Development

SUBJECT:	Requesting authorization to apply for, accept, and implement Site Assessment Grant funds in a maximum amount of $150,000 per year from the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation to assist in the environmental evaluation(s) of current or former Milwaukee County redevelopment properties.

POLICY
Milwaukee County Board review and approval is required for the submission of grant funding applications, pursuant to MCGO 56.06.

BACKGROUND
The Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation (WEDC) is the State of Wisconsin’s lead economic development agency focused on sustainable business growth and job creation.  The economic development resources WEDC provides to local governments and private parties are numerous and include several grant opportunities.  One such opportunity is the Brownfield Site Assessment Grant (SAG) Program.  This program provides grant funding, “to assist local governments with conducting initial environmental assessment and demolition activities on an eligible abandoned, idle or underutilized industrial or commercial site.”  Each local government can apply for up to $150,000 of funding per WEDC fiscal year.

DAS-Economic Development is seeking perpetual authorization to submit applications for individual projects in an amount totaling no more than $150,000 per year to assist in the site investigations for properties owned by or being redeveloped in concert with Milwaukee County.

The SAG program requires a local 50% match.  Grant applications would not be submitted to WEDC unless the appropriate matching funds are available, either from the division’s current budget or from private sources. 

To implement the grant(s), if awarded, DAS-Economic Development will sign individual funding agreements with WEDC and, if appropriate, work with those parties operating under Option Agreements or Development Agreements with the County to coordinate the activities to be covered by grant funds.

RECOMMENDATION 
DAS-Economic Development recommends authorization to apply for, accept, and implement Site Assessment Grants totaling not more than $150,000 per year from the Wisconsin Economic Development Corporation to assist in the environmental evaluation(s) of current or former Milwaukee County redevelopment properties.


FISCAL NOTE
Acceptance of the grant(s) would result in a net increase of the Economic Development Division’s budget by an amount up to $150,000 each year.  Staff time to monitor the project(s) and process the reimbursements will be absorbed in the agency’s existing budget. 

_____________________________
Emily Van Deraa
Associate Project Manager, DAS-Economic Development


cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board Chairwoman
	Finance, Personnel and Audit Committee Members
	Teig Whaley-Smith, Director, Department of Administrative Services
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Julie Esch, Director of Operations, DAS
